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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: AGM Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	       Monday 12th September 2016

	Parent Council AGM
	       8:30pm- 9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting

Parents:            Alison Campbell, Tania Davidson, Margaret Davidson, Angela Bowyer

                        Angela Stewart, Diego Mejias, Frederica Stephens, Colm O’Riordan, Eric

                        Aasterud, Alan Denison, Lucia Mosca, Margaret Ogilvie, Anna Bokedal
                        Maureen Marton and Evelyn Lilly                                
Teachers:          Alison Murison (Head Teacher)    
Councillors:
     Jenny Laing    
Apologies:         John Anderson, Pamela Burney, Hayley Barr        
Welcome 
Margaret welcomed everyone to the AGM then noted apologies.
Apologies 
John Anderson, Pamela Burney and Hayley Barr
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous AGM

The minutes of the 2015 AGM were approved by the Parent Council.  Their acceptance was proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by Alan Denison.
Chairperson’s Report
Margaret thanked Ms Murison for her support of the Parent Council over the last year and said PC members appreciated being given the opportunity to provide input to important improvements such as the new reporting system.  She then thanked all the PC members and Councillors for their support.  
Over the last year the Parent Council had continued to keep parents up to date with issues of interest to them using its blog, email and Groupcall.  We have attended city wide parent council meetings and Aberdeen City Council led meetings for parent to ensure Grammar parents are up to date with any issues which may be of interest.  She mentioned her highlight of the year was welcoming pupils and Mr Martin to one of the Parent Council meetings to share details of the Social Areas project and the new school website.  The Parent Council ensured all parents knew about the social areas project with a view to providing fundraising ideas.  The Parent Council helped support the sharing of information between parents and the school by funding notice boards for use at parent information evenings.  This allowed the school to put the money set aside for these towards the social areas project, much to the delight of PC members. 
The Parent Council will continue sharing information with parents and encouraging them to participate in the Parent Council.  It is hoped that every meeting this year will have a themed presentation such as the Google Classroom one earlier this evening.
Treasurer’s Report
Tania provided those present with a copy of the audited accounts and advised that the PC accounts had been audited and submitted to Aberdeen City Council.  The funding allocation for 2016/17 has been made, but she has not yet been informed of the amount.  At 1st April 2015 the balance on the bank account was £2576.11 with total expenditure in the year being £2836.92.  The information boards and feet cost the Parent Council £2335.00 and the rest of the money was spent on admin costs.  The closing balance at 31st March was £723.19.  No further spending has been made since then although she expects to receive admin related invoices for payment in the near future.  A copy of the audited accounts can be requested from the Parent Council
PTA Report
The PTA carries out fundraising activities for the benefit of the school.  They have arranged a number of events over the year but some of them have been cancelled due to a lack of ticket sales.  They continue to try new ideas in the hope that parents will come along and raise money with them.  Whilst parents are not attending events, they are happy to support the PTA by making financial donations.  The PTA is keen to recruit new members and is always looking for new fundraising ideas.   At the moment, their focus is raising money to help fund the pupil led Social Area and Library projects.
PTA Treasurer’s Report
Tania issued copies of the PTA accounts and provided feedback on behalf of the PTA Treasurer.  The PTA bank account has been audited and the opening balance at 1st April 2015 was £2790.96.  Over the year the PTA raised £3630.55 with the majority of this coming from raffles and parental donations. The closing balance at 31st March 2016 was £6237.83 with money being spent on gifts for various people, tea, raffles and sports day.  Since 31st March the PTA have raised a further £138.20 and spent £20 on a gift for the auditor who does not charge us to audit the accounts and £1246.70 on house badges.  A copy of the audited accounts can be requested from the PTA
Election of Parent Council Members
Margaret Davidson, Hayley Barr, Tania Davidson, Alison Campbell and Julian Maunder will carry on as Parent Council members for the second year of their term as per the Constitution.  Colm O’Riordan, Alan Denison, Anna Bokedal, Diego Mejias, Margaret Ogilvie, Eric Aasterud, Angela Bowyer and John Anderson agreed join the Parent Council, in many cases for a further 2 year term.
Election of Office Bearers

	Position
	Nominee
	Proposed 
	Seconded

	Chairperson
	Margaret Davidson
	Tania Davidson
	Colm O’Riordan

	Secretary
	Alan Denison
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson

	Treasurer
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson
	Colm O’Riordan


AOCB
No further business was raised.

Next Meeting
Monday 21st November 2016 at 7:30pm, Aberdeen Grammar School  
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